Committee Meeting – November 17, 2008

MAYOR’S REPORT


2008 MUNICIPAL BUDGET:
Last week the administrator, our CFO and I presented our reasons for our tax levy cap wavier request before the Division of Local Government Services, Local Finance Board.  After a brief explanation of our particular situation, the Board voted unanimously (5-0) to allow our budget as presented.  On tonight’s agenda is a resolution to adopt our 2008 municipal budget as originally introduced with amendments that have been approved.  Mr. Breeden will give a brief overview of the budget after the Committee reports.
MENK ISSUES AND REIMBURSEMENT:

One of the major contributors to our tax levy cap waiver request was the expenditures we have made this year towards resolving the UCC issues in the first half of the 477 Menk homes at the Mirage.  These expenditures will continue as we address the second half of the homes in question.  As I stated from the start, we will see this problem through to the end so that all of the Menk homeowners will ultimately get the home that they paid for.  But, it is now time that we as a Committee move forward and demand reimbursement from Ocean County and their Construction Department and the Menk Corporation for the expenses that the Barnegat taxpayers have and will incur for a situation that was not under our control.  I have placed two resolutions on tonight’s agenda for this Committee to seek independent council and file litigation against the County of Ocean and the Ocean County Construction Department and a similar resolution for the Menk Corporation for reimbursement of any and all expenses incurred by the Township of Barnegat and it’s taxpayers as a result of improperly inspected and improperly issued Certificates of Occupancy in all of the 477 Menk homes at the Mirage.  The residents of Barnegat should not be expected to foot the bill for over a million dollars for something that we nothing to do with.  The County Construction Department who did the inspections, collected all of the fees and issued the CO’s are the ones that should bear the burden of this expense we are now faced with.  And if during the process of litigation it is found that their was any wrongdoing on behalf of the inspectors, I would immediately seek legal action with the State Attorney General’s office of any inspector suspected of any indiscretion. 
MENK INSPECTIONS:

Inspections have begun on the second group of Menk Homes for issues of water in the crawl spaces.  The initial findings indicate that approximately 30 to 40% of the homes inspected have some form of problem that needs to be corrected.  Repairs to the first group of homes are well under way with excellent results thus far.
HORIZON’S WATER HEATER ISSUES:
I am happy to announce that we have received notice from the Homeowner’s Warranty Corporation (HOW) that they will in all likelihood be taking care of the remaining six homes at the Horizon’s that have structural issues pertaining to framing of those homes with 75 gallon water heaters.  We should receive final confirmation of this within the next few weeks.  

DOT TRANSPORTATION GRANT:

I’m happy to announce that Barnegat will receive $200,000.00 from the State in a grant to pave the 4 streets in Settler’s Landing that we applied for this year.
THE HOLIDAYS AND THE NEEDY:

With the holidays just around the corner, I would like to bring special attention to the growing number of our residents that will need our help this year.  With the economic slowdown, increased unemployment and increased costs of living, many of our local families are feeling the crunch.  I urge all of our residents that are able to help in any way to seek out the many groups and organizations that are set up to help feed and clothe those less fortunate than us.  Of most importance is our local food pantry that has seen a substantial increase in requests for weekly food subsidies which will only increase as the holidays grow closer.  There are also many other local organizations like the Prime Timers, The Silver Liners, the Mirage Women’s Club, our churches, the Boy Scouts, the VFW and the American Legion to name only a few.  The annual “Angel Trees” sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce will again be located at the Hurricane House in the downtown, Marchioni’s Restaurant in the Genuardi’s Plaza and the Heritage Point Clubhouse where you can pick a few tags off the trees and buy a gift for our needy children.  Please do what you can this year to help our fellow citizens in need. 
Jeffrey M. Melchiondo

Mayor, Barnegat Township
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